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May 3, 2024 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

  

I am requesting funding for Phelan Road Repairs and Rehabilitation Project in fiscal year 2025. The entity to 

receive funding for this project is San Bernardino County, located at 385 N. Arrowhead Avenue, San Bernardino, 

CA 92415. The funding would be used for will resurface and reconstruct segments of Phelan Road as part of phase 

I, a major connector road located between Interstate 15 and State Route 138. 

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will enhance accessibility, safety, and resiliency for 

the residents of Phelan. It will make traveling smoother and more efficient for residents, improve emergency 

response times, increase economic activity for nearby businesses, and ensure access to essential goods and services. 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by subsections 5 of 23 

USC 133(b). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.  

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

Jay Obernolte 

Member of Congress 
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